

June 1, 2017

**Emailed** 

Authorizing Officer Municipal Clerk's Office City of Etobicoke Civic Centre 399 The West Mall Toronto, Ontario M9C 2Y2

Re: Foam Glow Run License Extension - September 2, 2017

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please be advised that we are presently requesting a Temporary Extension Liquor Sales License for an outdoor event for the group *Foam Glow Run* that is to be held on Saturday, September 2, 2017. We are anticipating an approximate attendance of fifteen thousand (15,000) people to attend this function, which will run from 5:00 pm through 1:00 am at Woodbine Racetrack.

This event will be taking place in our parking Lot A space which is next to the west side of the main building. The set up would include a series of 10'x10' pop up tents for the food & beverage services, attached you will find the diagram of the requested area. This area will be segregated by way of a temporary 42 inch metal fence ( shown in yellow on diagram ). The area will include several temporary tents, 10 ft. by 20 ft. ( tent supplier to obtain permits), portable washroom facilities, and an outdoor entertainment stages. Each access point will be manned by a Smart Serve Certified door host.

As per Liquor Board regulations, we require a letter of "no objection" to the extension of our proposed extended licensed area from the Municipal Clerk's Office. Should you have any questions, or require any further information, please feel free to contact me directly at 416-675-3993. Extension 2567.

Sincerely,

WOODBINE ENTERTAINMENT GROUP

William F. Orct

Director

Racing and Gaming Hospitality

Cc: B. Ford, J. Soares, K. Murphy, J. Cabling, J. Araujo

